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September 2018

Dear Parents,

We hope that you have had a lovely summer and that your children are looking forward to a new school year!

Mrs Vaughan will be teaching Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday morning and Mrs Kirby will be teaching Wednesday afternoon, Thursday and Friday. We will both be teaching English and Maths and sharing the other subjects between us, and will be in regular communication with each other. Our teaching assistants will be Mrs Sanders and Mrs Smith. 

We have been deciding on our classroom and behaviour management strategies together and they are clearly displayed in the classroom. We will reward usually daily for 'Secret Student', for someone who has worked hard and shown good learning behaviours.  Children will be allocated a talk partner at random on Friday afternoons and will be paired with that person the following week. They may not be their favourite person but we would like you to encourage them to persevere. There have been some surprisingly successful pairings using this method and they will always have a new partner the following week.

We ask children not to bring in pencil cases, toys etc.  Show and tell will not be a regular event due to time pressures. They should have their PE kit in school every day, as well as clearly named trainers and wellies.
We will be learning about World War 2 this term - please let us know if you have any artefacts we could look at, or know anyone who might be able to come in to speak to the children. 

Homework

The main way in which you can support your child is to read regularly with and to them, daily if possible. It is fine for your child to read books from home or the library if they prefer. We will keep an eye on their home reading but will mainly hear them read through guided reading sessions. We will also be looking for parent helpers to hear readers weekly, so please let us know if this is something you could do. Tables will be tested regularly, usually on a Friday, and the children will be informed which tables they need to practise.  They will be expected to complete one page of their mental maths books each week and hand in on Mondays. It would help us and your child if you are able to mark this with them at home, although we will be checking for progression, so do please still send them in.
We very much look forward to working with your children and want to keep communication open, so please do come and talk to us if you have any concerns - end of the day is always easiest. This will help us to form a strong partnership, working together for the benefit of your children. 

Best wishes,

Mrs Kirby and Mrs Vaughan. 

